PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL
Paratransit Policy Changes

The Fayetteville City Council will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, May 29, 2018, at 7:00 PM in the City Council

Chamber, Gity Hall, 433 Hay Sireet. Fayetteville, NC 28301 to describe the following proposed changes and to

receive comments from the public:
Route #11 Service Modification

Due to the loss in support funding Route #11 is proposed to operate 6:30am to 7:30pm, Monday-Saturday
every 90 minutes along Ramsey Street, Country Club Drive, Pamalee Drive and Skibo Road. Route #11
would not operate on Murchison Road that duplicates Route#12 or along Langdon Street, Seabrook Road,
or Jasper Street.

Individuals who would like to speak at the public hearing must register in advance with the City Clerk. The City
Clerk’s office is located on City Hall's 3rd Floor, 433 Hay Street, Fayetteville, NC 28301 and is open during normal
business hours, from 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM. Citizens may register in person, via fax at {910) 433-1948, by email at
cityclerk@ci.fay.nc.us, or immediately before the meeting in the Gity Gouncil Chamber between 6:30 PM and 7:00
PM by giving their name and address.

Citizens may learn more about the proposed service madifications and provide comment at the FAST Transit
Center, 1505 Franklin Street, Fayetteville, NC 28301 between the hours of 8:30 AM and 4:30 PM.

City Transit staff will also provide an opportunity to learn about the proposed service modifications and to provide
comment at:

Tuesday, May 22, 2018 (4:00pm - 6:00pm), FAST Transit Center, 505 Franklin Street, Fayetteville, NC
Wednesday, May 23, 2018 (12:30pm-2:30pm), FAST Transit Center, 505 Franklin Street, Fayetteville, NC

Written comments or questions about the proposed changes will also be accepted through May 24, 2018
and may be emailed to vsmall@ci.fay.nc.us or mailed to:

Fayetteville Area System of Transit
Attn, 2018 Route 11 Service Change
505 Franklin St,

Fayetteville, NC 28301

Once public comments have been received and reviewed, a final service change will be presented for
consideration of approval by City Council. If approved, the change to Route 11 will commence on or ahout
August 27, 2018.

Notice Under the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA): The City of Fayetteville will not discriminate on the basis of
disability in the City's services, programs, or activities. Anyone who requires an auxiliary aid or service for effective
communications, or a modification of policies or procedures to participate should contact the office of Dr. Anthony
Wade, ADA Coordinator, at awade@ci.fay.nc.us (910)433-1605. OO0 AOAT




